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The following is an oral statement which was read by Br. Kevin Mullan on behalf 
of ERI at a meeting of the Human Rights Council in Geneva.   It was delivered as 
part of the outcome of the Universal Periodic Review of Ireland.  ERI and the 
Sundays Well Life Centre, Cork worked together on the preparation of the  
statement. 

http://webtv.un.org/meetings-events/human-rights-council/watch/ireland-upr-report-consideration-25th-
meeting-33rd-regular-session-human-rights-council-/5137521733001 

 

Item 6 – UPR outcome, Ireland - 23 September 2016 

Oral statement by Edmund Rice International  

Mr. President  

Education is a fundamental human right and essential for the exercise of all other human rights. 
It promotes individual freedom and empowerment and yields important development benefits. 

Research over the past two decades has linked early school leaving in Ireland with a range of 
negative future outcomes for children. Despite a range of interventions to address school non-
completion, approximately 14% of students continue to leave school every year without com-
pleting their education. According to the National Economic and Social Forum “early school 
leaving is among the most serious economic and social problems the state must address.” 

Young people who have spent time in state care, juvenile justice or hospital system due to men-
tal or physical health issues also have limited educational opportunities. 

Collaboration between professional systems is essential to ensure that positive outcomes can be 
achieved. 

The capacity of the current child and adolescent mental health system to cater for the needs of 
children is also a source of serious concern. Recent figures indicate that 14% of children wait 
more than 12 months to access the services provided by the Centre for Addiction and Mental 
Health, more than 2,500 children and adolescents are on waiting lists for mental health services 
and Ireland spends around €3.5 million each year on care places abroad.  

We recommend that Ireland consider a holistic legal response to marginalized young people, by 
considering raising the minimum school leaving age, by providing entry levels into trades 
through apprenticeship schemes and by offering alternatives to its present ‘one size fits all’ 
model for education. 

We further recommend that Ireland undertake a national review of the mental health needs of 
young people and provide greater support for those services attempting to meet those needs. 

Thank you.  Mr. President 
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CHURCHFIELD  COMMUNITY TRUST  CORK 

The Churchfield Project in Cork, which began with a community of Sr. Trinita Laffan (Presentation Sis-

ters), Hugh Sweeney (Presentation Brothers) and Seamus Gill (Christian Brothers) in 1993, will cele-

brate its 25th anniversary in 2018. From very humble beginnings based on the Servol model, developed 

by Fr Gerry Pantin CSSp in the West Indies, the project has developed in extraordinary ways. Recent 

visits by Ministers Simon Coveney ( in the context of homelessness) and Katherine Zappone ( on a visit 

to community projects in Cork) were followed by attendance at a conference  on óDesistance from 

Crimeô at which the outreach worker from the Churchfield Project made a significant address. The 

President, Mr. Michael D. OôHiggins, attended the conference. 

The Project operates from premises in Churchfield in Cork City but it also runs the Garden Caf® in 

Blackpool (formerly the garden of the convent of the Little Sisters of Assumption), which provides cli-

ents with the opportunity to experience the catering industry and gain confidence in dealing with the 

public. Horticultural skills are learned in the garden, growing vegetables. A contract was signed recently 

to supply Cork University Hospital with some vegetables, herbs etc. The Project began as a collabora-

tive initiative of the three Congregations and is operating now in conjunction with the Probation Service 

of the Department of Justice which is the main funding source, but it links also with the HSE. It is an 

outstanding example of a voluntary project working side by side with statutory agencies on behalf of 

very vulnerable young people, many of whom are addicted to drugs and or alcohol and are clients of 

the Probation Service. 

Private philanthropic funding has also been secured which has enabled Churchfield Community Trust 

to recently develop a new workshop in the Ballyvolane area of Cork City. This is a key development in 

the context of a pre-employment phase for participants who are most ready to return to employment. 

 

TRIP TO MILITARY ARCHIVES 

As part of National Heritage week the Military Archives at Cathal Brugha Barracks opened itôs doors to 

the public for a tour.  We had lunch at the Dropping Well in Milltown, and some Brothers went for a 

stroll along the Dodder taking advantage of beautiful day and sunshine.  A very interesting talk was giv-

en by Rosemary King on óPlaces & People in the Brother Allen Archival Collectionô. Rosemary included 

pieces that may not be widely known but struck her during  her work in the Allen Library.  Her passion 

for the library and Br Allen are clear to see.  

 

 



 

Christian Brothers Annual Golf outing  

The  Christian Brothers Annual Golf outing took place in The Heath Golf Club on Monday 22
nd
 

Aug. Twenty-five players took part in the team scramble on a beautiful summer day. Thank 

you to the Christian Brothers European Province Leadership Team and Allianz for their kind 

and generous sponsorship. Thanks also to Dermot Ambrose who ensured the efficient run-

ning of the competition on the day. 

Numbers on the day were lower than in previous years for various reasons and a brief chat 

took place regarding the future of the outing. As next August will mark thirty years since the 

first outing, it was agreed to hold the event again and to make a special effort to maximise the 

number of participants. Those present at The Heath were asked to contact anyone who would 

be interested in taking part. Monday, August 21
st
 has been provisionally pencilled in for the 

2017 outing.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The cup for the highest finishing Christian Brother            Br. Tom Furlong and Br. Felix Donnelly, at Ballyvaloo 

was retained by Michael Keane seen here with 

Br. Clem McAdam and Br.Dónal Ó Cíabháin 

Ballyvaloo Holiday August 2016  

Another wonderful holiday was had by fourteen Brothers and Doreen, our holiday nurse. 

Apart from one very wet day the weather was very kind to us with lots of good sunshine and 

the occasional shower. The Brothers enjoyed the beautiful and restful grounds and accommo-

dation run by the John of God Sisters. The high standard of food was second to none. Our 

every need was truly taken care of by the very kind and thoughtful, friendly staff and sisters.  

Among the places we visited were  Johnstown Castle and Irish Agricultural Museum, Our  

Ladyôs Island, a delightful óSeisiunô in Loftus Hall, Fethard on Sea and a local production of 

John B Keaneôs óMolô. One of the highlights of the week was our visit to the local Brothers 

Community in Joseph St. We were dined and wined with food and drink in abundance. Our 

appreciation to Eamon and his community for their great generosity and sense of brotherhood 

so wonderfully expressed. Some of us did pay a visit to Cathal Smiddy who is now in a local 

nursing home and doing very well. He continues to play his flute on a daily basis. Our thanks 

to Doreen also who attended to  all our scratches and bruises.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

Prayers please for the repose of the soul of  

 

 Br. John Loftus (Wexford Community) who died on 22 

August in Wexford General Hospital. 

Mary, brother of Br. Pat OôConnell (Nenagh) who died on 

28th August 

John Gibson, brother of Br. David Gibson who died on 1st  

September in Cork. 

Danny Brennan, brother of Br. Damien Brennan (Callan) 

who died on 12 September. 

Pat OôHagan, brother of Br. Jim OôHagan (Synge St) died on 15th September. 

Rose Lynch, mother of Br. Michael Lynch (Buenos Aires) who died on  

15th September.  

Stephen Kiely, brother of Br. Luke Kiely (Thurles Community) who passed away  

on 4th October. 

Project Zambia  

Aidan Donaldson submitted a paper to the Tab-
let competition as part of their 175th Anniver-
sary celebrations. His paper outlined the work of  
Project Zambia and how it puts Catholic Social 
Justice teachings into practice.  
Aidan was successful in securing one of the 4 
awards which is great news for Project Zambia  
not only for the prize money to help in their work 
in the margins but also the recognition from such 
an internationally recognised and respected 

publication.  

Many congratulations Aidan  

Attached is the article submitted by Project  

Zambia to the Tablet competition.  


